
Alt. Delegate Report  

September 23, 2023- Election Assembly 

Good morning Area 8,   
 
Wishing all of you a wonderful day for our Elections Assembly. As I have mentioned in 
previous reports and I’m sure you have heard it from other general service servants, 
General service continues and there are no breaks. This has been very important in my 
AA service life, it has kept me busy and involved with AA, its kept me involved and 
engaged with the AA movement and I am sure you have experienced the same, I can 
even bet that’s why you are here this morning.  
 
Welcome to all new (first time) GSRs to Orientation/School and to our Election 
Assembly. Thank you for being here! GSRs that attended orientation/school this 
morning, if there is any questions, feel free to reach out to me via text, call me, email me 
or find me during the assembly, I will be here all day. We do have one more GSR 
orientation/school this year which is coming up for the Budget Assembly in November. A 
special thanks to our Past Delegate Jerry C. for running GSR Orientation/School this 
morning, your service and dedication to our area is greatly appreciated.    
 
Since our last assembly back in May for the Post Conference Assembly, there has been 
a lot going on area 8 and in AA where we have kept busy. I probably won’t be able to 
list all the activities, events and workshops that have been attended but to name a few 
such as; SoCal H&I Conference, Unity Day and Labor Day Picnics, a number of 
Workshops put together by districts, committees and by our young people, its been my 
pleasure visiting our Districts and Groups in our area, thank you for those invitations. 
Some of our outside area events have been helping other areas with special elections 
at their assemblies as we do have guests from our neighboring areas here today 
assisting in our election assembly, there has been general service workshops in other 
areas were we have been present including general service area forums and sharing 
sessions with a minimum of our four southern California Areas. These events and 
activities just enrich our service journey, keeping us alive!  
 
There is still much more coming up for the remainder of the year before this panels two 
year service commitment is over, time does go by very quickly. I want to thank all of you 
today standing for any officer position for the next panel 74, Area service and twelve 
step outreach work in our area can not be performed alone, we do need all your help!  
Thanks for being here today, for helping out and participating in Area 8.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to be of Service. 
 

Richard O. 
Alt. Delegate-Area 8/P72 
altdelegate.area8aa@gmail.com 
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